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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee of the position in relation to the annual taxi meeting, and current matters arising in relation to hackney/private hire vehicles.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions - 
}





· Community Objectives - 
}

· Corporate Priorities -  
}

· Other Considerations - 
}

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Council holds an annual taxi meeting.  The purpose of the meeting is to consult hackney and private hire proprietors, operators and drivers.

2.2
In consultation with the Chairman of the Committee, it has been decided that it will be appropriate for this meeting to take place after the district elections on the 3 May 2007.  In an effort to ensure that persons who hold licenses from the Council are not disadvantaged by this, and to confirm the present position in relation to various matters, a letter is being sent to all hackney and private hire vehicle driver, operators and proprietors, a copy of which is attached as Appendix 1.

3
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
3.1
 Note the position in relation to the annual taxi meeting and the matters set out for information in the attached copy letter.

LEGAL SERVICES MANAGER 

For further information please ask for Diane Rice

, extension 4418.

 (05040701)

RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL


DIANE RICE

01200 414418

diane.rice@ribblevalley.gov.uk

DER/JS

19 March 2007

Dear Sir/Madam

I write to you in your capacity as a driver, operator, or vehicle proprietor licensed by this Council.

My purpose in writing is to inform you of the current position in relation to various matters which are set out below:

Fees

1.
The amended fees for the next financial year were approved by the Licensing Committee on 15 February 2007, details are attached.

Suspension/Revocation of a Drivers Licence

2.
We have recently been notified by the Department for Transport of two changes in relation to licensing private hire vehicles.

The Road Safety Act 2006, Section 52, has created a power for local authorities to suspend or revoke a driver’s licence with immediate effect; this power came into effect on 16 March 2007.

Additional measures have been taken in the Act to repeal the contract exemption, but these will not be in force until January 2008.  

Annual Taxi Meeting

3.
It is now nearly a year since the annual taxi meeting, and I will shortly make arrangements for this year’s taxi meeting.  The Council has Local Government elections on 3 May 2007, and thereafter new councillors will be elected and become members of the Licensing Committee.


I believe it would be more helpful for the meeting to take place with the new Chairman of the Licensing Committee, appointed after the election.  


If in the interim you have any matters which you wish to discuss, please do not hesitate to contact Jane Horsfield, the Council’s Licensing Officer.

Personnel

4.
I regret to have to inform you of certain changes in personnel.  Ann Hudson who has assisted in the licensing section for several years has left, I am sure that you will join me in wishing her well.  


Arrangements will be made in due course to appoint a new member of staff, but in the interim, and bearing in mind the impact of the Local Government elections (which Jane Horsfield is also responsible for), it may be that there will be some inevitable delay in dealing with your applications.  
I would ask for your cooperation.  


Due to the reduction in available staff can I also remind you that it is your responsibility to ensure that repeat insurance certificates etc are provided before the existing certificate expires.  It will not be possible to continue to remind drivers/operators/vehicle proprietors of insurance renewals, rather this will remain the responsibility of the person holding the licence. Enforcement action will be taken if renewals are not submitted on time.


In addition to Ann’s leaving, I am also sorry to have to inform you that the current chairman of the Licensing Committee Councillor Chris Sterry has decided not to continue as a Councillor when his term of office expires and will, therefore, no longer be chairman of the Licensing Committee.  

Signs

5.
Please ensure that vehicles presented for licensing do not have any signs other than the firm name and advance booking signs on them unless prior agreement has been received from the Council.


If you present your vehicle to be licensed with additional signs (which have not been approved), then we will not be able to licence the vehicle.  Would you therefore be so kind as to either write and seek approval, or ensure that the signs are removed before the vehicle is presented to be licensed.  (Only in exceptional circumstances will consent be given for signs on vehicles).

Assistance Dogs

6.
Finally, I would like to remind all drivers, operators and vehicle proprietors of the requirements in relation to carrying assistance dogs in vehicles.  I recently attended a meeting with the Ribble Valley Visually Impaired Group, and they were concerned not only about the attitude taken by some drivers but also about the lack of understanding of the appropriate way to carry an assistance dog.  We hope to arrange a discussion/demonstration at the annual taxi meeting and I look forward to seeing you there.  


We will also be adding questions related to this matter to our knowledge test.  


If anyone would like to submit items for inclusion on the Agenda for the annual taxi meeting, please contact Jane Horsfield or submit items in writing.  Thank you for your co-operation.

Yours faithfully

LEGAL SERVICES MANAGER

INFORMATION





please ask for:


direct line:


e-mail:


my ref:


your ref:


date:





The Council when licensing hackney carriage and private hire vehicles, aims to ensure that the service provided protects the needs of users but is also helpful and efficient for licence applicants.





Council Offices


Church Walk


CLITHEROE


Lancashire   BB7 2RA





Switchboard: 01200 425111


Fax: 01200 414488


DX: Clitheroe 15157
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